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 The First Step to Happiness:
  The First Book Exhibition by Gold Mountain Monastery

Due to Sherman Fong’s sincere offering, Gold Mountain Monastery had its
first book exhibition at the Asian-American Expo in the city of San Mateo
on June 16 and 17. The event gave Bay Area residents an opportunity to learn
about Buddhism. Since this was the first time Gold Mountain Monastery has
sponsored this kind of event, after going back and forth several times be-
tween Gold Mountain Monastery and CTTB, we finally gathered everything
for the event.

Our booth was packed with people during the two days of the Expo,
especially on Sunday when many people heard about our booth and came
over. We distributed many books and created affinities with all sorts of  people.
Some people heard that we were giving out free books. They grabbed all the
books they could get like there was no tomorrow. On the other hand, some
people heard “free books” and ran away as fast as they could, thinking that
there is no such thing as free lunch—we must be a hoax.

Some people were interested in the schools at the City of  the Ten Thou-
sand Buddhas (CTTB) and Betty patiently talked to them all about it. Despite
our big Dharma Realm Buddhist Association (DRBA) banner, many people
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Are you sure

still asked where we came from. We all replied that we were from CTTB. After
hearing it, they all said, “Oh, you come from far away?” One of the ladies left
our booth with some books, and brought back several cups of organic soy milk
for us to drink because that was what her booth was selling.

Some people asked questions about being a vegetarian: How can you eat
nutritionally? Is it
hea l thy  to  be  a
vegetarian? Jennifer
and Green Petal ex-
plained to them how
to eat a nutritionally
balanced diet and
pointed at Nancy
s a y i n g  s h e  h a d
grown up eating veg-
etables and was tall.
Some people said
that they felt guilty
after taking many

books from us, and wanted to donate
money. We explained to them that we
weren’t taking donations, but if they in-
sisted we gave them the DRBA’s busi-
ness card so they donate it directly. Some
people did not take any books from us.
They just walked around our booth, then
came and asked us where our donation
box was. When I told them we did not
have one they were shocked.

We appreciated Mr. Fong’s good
gesture, besides taking care of us and pro-
viding the booth, he sent someone over
and asked me to see him when the event
was near the end on Sunday. He told me
that he would pay these two days’ salary
to those who were not volunteers. We
told him, “We are all volunteers.” He
could not believe it and said, “All of you are volunteers, are you sure?” since it
was noisy and hot in the exhibition, and we needed to stand all day. However,
rather than complaining, volunteers always carried a smile on their faces and
were ready to answer any questions. We were happy even though we were all
tired after the book show, because through these books we were able to plant
many Bodhi seeds.


